NatSCA

Natural Sciences Collections Association

*

http://www.natsca.org

Biology Curators Group Newsletter

Title: Committee News
Author(s): Not Listed.
Source: Not Listed. (1980). Committee News. Biology Curators Group Newsletter, Vol 2 No 7, 295.

URL: http://www.natsca.org/article/1764

NatSCA supports open access publication as part of its mission is to promote and support natural
science collections. NatSCA uses the Creative Commons Attribution License (CCAL)
http://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/2.5/ for all works we publish. Under CCAL authors retain
ownership of the copyright for their article, but authors allow anyone to download, reuse, reprint,
modify, distribute, and/or copy articles in NatSCA publications, so long as the original authors and
source are cited.




BIOLOGY CURATORS' GROUP NEWSLETTER, VOL.2 No. 7 (JUNE 1980)

CONTENTS Page
Study Weekend at Leicester - Reports 296
Local Invertebrate Recording Schemes at Sheffield Museum 300
Field Work in the Service of Biological Collections 312
Books on Museum Studies 314
Book Notices 315
The origins of Sunderland Museum - a further note 318
B.C.G. comments on "Taxonomy in Britain' (HMSO 1979) 322
Bird Egg Collections of the BM(NH) 325
Bird Egg Thefts - What the Papers Say 328
Proposed Wildlife Legislation 329
Collections and Information - Sought and Found 331
Editorial

Peter Davis received the deserved thanks of those present at the Annual
General Meeting, 1980, for his work on the Newsletter. He has built up
the Newsletter to its present content of about fifty pages per issue and
our circulation is getting to a level at which we should be able to
procur advertising revenue to offset production costs. From the current
editor's point of view the happy situation is that Pete will continue to
physically produce the Newsletter and this leaves him the ''simple" task
of obtaining copy. Several ideas for future themes and topics are being
mulled over but naturally the main onus falls on the membership to use
the Newsletter as their medium of communication.

Committee News

The new committee is given inside the back cover. The main changes within
the structure have been in the secretary's and treasurer's positions.
Stephen Flood has become Head of Information and Research for the Arts
Council and hence retires from full-time involvement with natural history.
Kelvin Boot, warmly thanked for his work as treasurer for three years,

has been succeeded by John Mathias who also organised this year's study
week-end at Leicester.

To Mike (and Gillian) Taylor, our Scottish representative on committee, a
son Andrew. Congratulations!

295



